

June 23, 2015

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS

The Public Hearings that were scheduled to be heard at the Municipal Planning Commission meeting Tuesday, June 23 2015, at 7:00 p.m. has been rescheduled for Wednesday July1, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. The hearing will still be heard at the El Reno City Council meeting scheduled for Tuesday, July 14, 2015, at 7:00 p.m. The subject of both hearings will be the consideration of a Conditional Use Permit for bulk fertilizer storage at Helena Chemical located at 310 East Jensen (part of the East Half of the NW/4 of Section 28, Township 12 North, Range 7 West of the Indian Meridian, Canadian County, Oklahoma).

You have received this notice because the Code of the City of El Reno mandates nearby property owners be advised of these hearings.

Both hearings will be held in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building, 101 N. Choctaw Ave., El Reno, OK.

Anyone desiring to address this issue should make plans to attend this meeting. Formal protests must be received at least three (3) days prior to the meeting at which it will be received.

Written comments may be directed to staff at:

City of El Reno Community Development Department P.O. Drawer 700 El Reno, OK 73036

Call (405) 262-2000 or e-mail sdallarosa@cityofelreno.com with any questions.

Respectfully,

Shelly Dalla Rosa Code Enforcement Department

CC: File